
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EMPLOYMENT PANEL

HELD ON 15 OCTOBER 2009

EMP.23/09
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE PAY AND WORKFORCE STRATEGY PROJECT

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (PPP.49/09) on the implementation of the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project (PWS).  He reminded Members that the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project was coming to its conclusion.  This would involve the introduction of a new Pay Policy which included a new pay structure and harmonised terms and conditions of employment.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services added that the project outcome had been intended to be implemented in April 2009 but following difficulties with one of the Unions the project had been delayed.  The Employment Panel had, at its meeting on 9 July, recommended to Council that they agree to consult staff on the proposal to unilaterally impose the outcome of the PWS project (minute EMP.14/09).  Council agreed the recommendation at its meeting on 14 July 2009 (minute C.121/09)

An extensive consultation exercise with staff had subsequently been carried out with staff.  The majority of responses received were about the new policy, rather than the decision to potentially impose the outcome, which seemed to have little troubled staff.  The results of the consultation exercise were included in the report.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported that there had been some constructive dialogue with Unison during this exercise Management had held discussions with both unions as to what more the City Council could do to assist staff facing a reduction in pay.  Union representatives had also received training in and access to the Link pay modellor software in order for them to consider and, if they wish to, proposed alternative pay structures.  

He explained that work had continued on the project to conclude the job evaluation of phase 2 posts and preparation for implementation.  This was essentially an administrative exercise that would be managed by Personnel and Development Services.  The current Project Manager would leave the Council at the end of the November but an action plan was in place to see the project safely through implementation.  As a result it was timely that a full evaluation of this major project was now underway, details of which would be reported to Overview and Scrutiny in December.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services outlined the key issues arising from the consultation with employees highlighting dissatisfaction expressed with regard the uneven number of points in each of the grades, questions regarding the delay in implementation, the difference in length of time for back pay and protection, dissatisfaction with losing pay especially the scale of loss and the split between the NJC scheme and Hays scheme to grade posts.

Additional feedback had been received since preparation of the report, details of which were tabled to the Panel.

He added that there had also been feedback from the Unions involved.  GMB wished to see the package that their members had voted to accept to be implemented from the original implementation date, whilst Unison had proposed two new pay models that would significantly reduce the number of staff due to lose pay.  Unison also asked for the two lowest scale points to be removed so that scale point 6 would be lowest point on the pay structure.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services outlined the implementation costs for the PWS and the risks involved in imposing the PWS.  He also explained the process for implementation and added that the preferred date of 1 February 2010 would require a Special Council meeting.

Members gave detailed consideration to the feedback provided by employees and to the recommendations made by Union and the GMB.

Members agreed that the two lowest scale points be removed so that the existing scale point 6 would be the lowest point in the structure.  

Following discussion it was agreed that the Personnel Manager would investigate the possibility of the Authority investing in a training and career development support package for those employees who were adversely affected by Job Evaluation.  Members requested details of the type of initiatives that could be pursued as well as the relevant costings and timetables.

Members in considering the matter, gave detailed consideration on the possibility of using some of the resources set aside for implementing the PWS to provide a further 6 months pay protection.  Following discussion and voting thereon it was agreed that the Authority would not provide additional pay protection.

As part of the project it had been agreed that there would be no increments paid in April 2010.  Members discussed the possibility of paying the increments and agreed that the cost thereof would be prohibitive for the Council to support.

Members also welcomed news that discussion with the Unions had begun with regard to the redeployment register.

RESOLVED  - 1) That the Employment Panel recommends to Council that 

the Pay and Workforce Strategy Project should implemented on 1 March 2010;

the two lowest scale points be removed so that existing scale point 6 would be the lowest scale point on the pay structure;

2) That a further report be brought back to the Employment Panel giving details of potential training and career development initiatives for staff losing pay to include all potential costings.

